
 
 
 
 
 
 
      EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 

OCTOBER 2019 

FROM THE PRES-  
Legends are built in October, so 
they say (and who’s they anyway?). 
I’m going to have to disagree 
slightly. This club now has a new 
legend, “Wide Load” his official 

new name. Those of us who 
witnessed his historical actions 
over this past weekend will 
probably want to, but never 
forget. Yes, it was the last week 
of September (almost October) and 
it was very close to a baseball 
field. And it was a display of 
leadership unparalleled in car 
culture. While cruising along at a 
seemingly good pace and knowing 
that we’d have to slow down for 

the tolls. A route that we 
normally would avoid but found 
necessary to get our group home. 
Our beloved Activities Director 
found a new way to both entertain 
us and expedite our trip. Posing 
as trucker with a wide load he 
quietly moved over to the “Wide 
Load Toll” lane and passed us all 
with one fell swoop. And he did 
this repeatedly, thus becoming 
“Wide Load”. Now, while this isn’t 

particularly important (and for 
that matter interesting or funny) 
you kinda had to be there. The 
jest is, we went on a trip planned 
by and orchestrated by our club. 
It wasn’t for everyone, although 
all were invited, it wasn’t cheap, 
although the thrills were. But we 
had, as we seemingly always do, 

fun! Small things like not getting 
seasick on the way over. The many 
snort laughs emitting from Kathy 
and others as noted. This trip had 
its share of issues, notably the 
return trip on the ferry was 
cancelled. No, of course not 
before we got on, only after a 

half hour and the majority of the 
group either getting seasick or 
experiencing the very real 
symptoms of the illness, myself 
included. And not ever 
experiencing the illness before, 
not something to be taken lightly. 
Wasting over two hours of time we 
could have been cruising home. 
Even after that long delay we 
found a way to enjoy the trip 
home. This crowd just can’t be 

held back. So, when it’s time to 
sign up for that EMCC trip to 
anywhere, think hard about going 
next time. Sure, the Chicken Run 
sounds dumb, maybe a Cider Mill 
doesn’t float your boat. Tour d’ 
Michigan, been there done that! 
You just can’t beat the amount of 
fun we have together. It’s the 
people in situations that you 
can’t make up. The laughs that 
come when someone does something 

odd (or even normal) and someone 
else finds it hilarious and the 
infectious laughs get everyone 
going. We have fun, we support 
each other (no car left behind) 
and we press on no matter what. 
Can’t wait to do it again! 
Snook OUT! Proud President of EMCC  
 

  

 



MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

We had two new members this past 

month. Let’s WELCOME Emma Lee and 
Joe Zamm!! Thanks for joining 
EMCC!!  EMCC membership for 2019 
is now at 96 members! GREAT!! 
THANKS FOR BEING AN EMCC MEMBER!! 
 

EMCC MEETING REPORT 
The September EMCC general meeting 
was held at another new location – 
Gateway Automotive Sales office 
and showroom in Dearborn. The 

staff was great and had tables and 
chairs set-up for us. A pizza and 
salad dinner was available for 
those that attended. We had about 
35 members present. Barry went 
over a few CSF 2020 announcements 
and VP John was very brief with a 
few comments. Tony, filling in for 
Don, went over some of the up-
coming activities we had planned. 
Paul then talked about some up-
coming trips and how to use the 

radios when we are traveling in a 
group. THANKS for attending our 
EMCC meeting! We hope to see you 
at the NEXT EMCC meeting! SUNDAY, 
OCT 20, 2019 
 

EMCC AT FALL CLASSIC! 
Several EMCC members headed to 
Ohio and the NEOCC annual CAMARO 
FALL CLASSIC show. We had 6 
members and Camaros at the show 

for 2019. Despite some car 
concerns by several members, we 
all made it there and home safe! 
Congratulations to Don and Jen on 
winning awards! As promised, it 
was a great event, great people 
and a great time! Please consider 
putting this event on your 
schedule for 2020! EMCC had to 
give-up the Club Participation 
award to the Derby City Club, who 
had 12 Camaros at the show. We’d 

love to get that back next year!! 
 

EMCC WEBSITE UPDATE 

The EMCC website has been updated! 
Check it out – www.emcamaro.org   

 

 
 

EMCC OCT MEETING 

Our next regular meeting will be 

on SUNDAY, OCT 20, 2019 and will 
be at PARSHALLVILLE CIDER MILL 
This is located west of US-23 and 
north of the Clyde Rd exit. EMCC 
members will be meeting at Leo’s 
Coney in New Hudson, on Milford Rd 
north of Grand River and taking a 
back roads cruise to the Mill. We 
meet at 11:30 (if you want a late 
breakfast) and leave at 12:30!! We 
will arrive approx. 1pm and we 
have reserved parking right in 

front of the Mill, across the 
street on the lawn. The official 
EMCC meeting will start approx. 
2:30pm. It’s a great time to get 
your Camaro out one last time and 
enjoy the fall weather! We hope to 
see YOU there!  
 

EMCC OTHER EVENTS  
Activities Director Don “DJ” 
Jorgensen has many events listed 

in the EMCC Calendar of Events and 
we’ll be headed to many of these. 
Watch your email for meeting times 
and places for these events.  
 

CAMARO MEMORIUM 

You are no longer with us, but you 
are not forgotten! 
 Tom Hawke  Karen Lewis  
 Doug Warren  John Glister  
 John VanOrsdal Russ Sarns  
 John Hancock       Joan Turon  
 Rich Worcester     Dan Theriault 
They are at peace with our Lord. 

 

LaRICHE/EMCC FUND  
The “Lou LaRiche Family/Eastern 
Michigan Camaro Club Community 
Fund” is always open to your 
donations. DONATING IS VOLUNTARY!! 
And it is tax deductible! We are 
set-up through the Canton 

Community Foundation. You can go 
to their website to donate online. 
www.cantonfoundation.org  
Make sure you select the Lou 
LaRiche Family/Eastern Michigan 
Camaro Club Community Fund in the 
pull down menu of where you want 
your donation to go. THANKS for 
your support!!  

http://www.emcamaro.org/
http://www.cantonfoundation.org/


CAMARO FUNNIES! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

29th annual 
CAMARO SUPERFEST 2020 

July 3-4-5, 2020 
Riverside Park, Ypsilanti, MI, USA 

YES!!! We have our dates all set 
for next years event!! We are set 
with the hotel and the City of 
Ypsilanti for Riverside Park! 

We’re also already working on our 
Friday activity. We also have our 
charity for 2020 – FOLDS OF HONOR! 
 
 
 
  
 
  
       
This is another Michigan based 
veterans charity! To provide 

educational scholarships to 
spouses and children of America’s 
fallen and disabled service-
members.  
 https://www.foldsofhonor.org/ 
MORE great info and announcements 
at the next EMCC meeting!! 
CSF-2020 is only 10 months away!! 
 

EMCC WEARABLES 

If you want a shirt, please 

contact BARRY!!  Again, depending 
on the size of the order, prices 
will vary (lower), but here are 
the base prices.... 
polo shirts... cotton (K500) or 
moisture wicking (K540)....   
men's or ladies... $27 small-3XL 
T-shirts.... cotton (5000)....   
men's or ladies... $18 small-3XL 
 t-shirts.... moisture wicking 
(42000).... men's or ladies ...   
$22.00    small-3XL 

 sweat shirt....  no hoodie, std 
collar (12000).... $29 small-3XL 
 hats......  (C112)  $20.00 
You can also have your name put on 
the right side and a second line 
if you wish too... maybe your car 
description? Your name is $5, the 
extra line is $3.50. (ex.- Barry 
1976 Camaro Type LT)  
 

EMCC MEMBER CAR LIST 

PLEASE register your Camaro on our 
web-based database … log on to- 
www.emcamaro.org/ClubCars/Camaros.
asp     If you have questions or 
problems with the database, email 
Mark. This isn’t mandatory, just 
for fun! Please email a picture!    
mark@majormicro.com  
 

FROM THE Vice-Pres..… 

Well, another "nuttin-honey" type 

of report as far as news goes. 
However, I strongly suggest that 
we all decide to drive our awesome 
Camaros as much as possible before 
the weather decides for us....not 
many gorgeous days left.  On the 
other hand, with the way our 
weather has been, we may have Fall 
last through Christmas.  
  PUN OF THE MONTH: So how do you 
invite a dinosaur to lunch?  "Tea, 
Rex?" 

  THE LAST WORD: I shoot golf in 
the low 70's.  When it gets colder 
than that, I quit. 
  Hope to SSSEEYA at the next 
meeting.      John, SSSEEYA 
 
 
 
 

http://www.emcamaro.org/ClubCars/Camaros.asp
http://www.emcamaro.org/ClubCars/Camaros.asp
mailto:mark@majormicro.com


 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
EMCC Official events..... 

OCT 11-13 – Tour deMichigan!! 
OCT 20 – EMCC Cider Mill Run and October 
meeting – Parshallville Cider Mill 
 

OTHER EVENTS- 
OCT 6: MetroCruisers Fall Show 
  Diamondback Salon, Belleville 
OCT 9: Holly Car Show/Halloween  
  Event 5pm Holly, MI 
OCT 12: Lingenfelter Collection 
  Annual Cancer Charity Open Hse 
  10am-5pm   Brighton, MI 
OCT 12: Cars & Coffee Leader Dogs  
  for the Blind  Rochester Hills 
OCT 12: Howell Pumpkin Classics  

  Car Show 10am-3pm  Howell, MI 
OCT 12: Hagerty Cars & Coffee  
  7am-9am 
OCT 13: Open Track Day Waterford 
OCT 26: C&C @ Gateway Classic Cars 
  Dearborn  9am-12 noon 
OCT 27: Monroe Swap Meet  
  Fairgrounds, Monroe, MI 8am-3pm 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
EMCC Cruise Nights 
Are pretty much done for this 
year.  
  Every Tuesday – Cruise Night 
Culvers of Lake Orion 4pm-8pm 

  Every Sat – C&C Auto Zone 
Woodward Ave Birmingham 8am-10am 
  Every Sat – Berkley A&W  
12 mile rd  6pm- close 
For more events, times, locations- 
subscribe to Cruis'News Magazine!!  
 
  FUTURE EMCC EVENTS- 
Nov 5-8.. SEMA, Las Vegas 
Nov 18.. EMCC meeting 
Nov 22-24.. Muscle Car and  
  Corvette Nationals in Chicago 

Dec 7.. EMCC Christmas Party 
Jan 4-5.. Detroit Swap Meet, Novi 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Eastern Michigan Camaro Club  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President- Paul Denski734-718-2940 
   snookmack@gmail.com 
V Pres.- John Wrobel  734-748-8724 
   sunrisetwo@gmail.com 
Treasurer- Mark Harpootlian 
 248-420-6413  mark@majormicro.com 
Secretary – Sharon Harpootlian 
  248-880-5825 
          sharonharpo@hotmail.com 
     OTHER PEOPLE WHO DO STUFF 
Sgt@Arms– Rick Neibert 734-716-

6121    neibertrichard@att.net 

Board Advisor – Randy Martin 

Events – Don Jorgensen   734-452-   
   9199    nbpbenefits@gmail.com 
Newslet’r-  Barry Hensel  
734-649-3056  Barry76Lt@wowway.com 
Website- EMCC- Mark Harpootlian 
  248-420-6413 mark@majormicro.com 
Social Media – volunteer needed! 
Camaro Superfest – Barry Hensel 
EMCC Women - Denise McPherson 734-
502-8802 kobos.mcpherson@gmail.com 
Parking Director – Tony Rigato 
 

EMCC OFFICIAL STUFF 

The Eastern Michigan Camaro Club 
is a registered non-profit club in 
the State of Michigan, with the 
purpose of promoting fun and 
fellowship between its members and 
other Camaro owners, and promoting 
the Chevrolet Camaro. Our meetings 
are on the THIRD MONDAY of each 
month and are held at various 
locations. Meeting locations are 
in our monthly newsletter and 
website. Meetings start at 7:30pm. 
The EMCC sponsor is Lou LaRiche 
Chevrolet, Plymouth, MI. 
Dues are only $20 per year! Those 
joining after Oct 1, will be good 
through the following year.  
Membership renewals are also $20 
per year. Membership and dues are 
renewed every January.  

Club web site-   www.emcamaro.org  
Club Address-  
43642 Lotus DR   Canton, MI  48188 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EMCC LADIES EVENTS 
EMCC ladies!!.... We love to see 

our EMCC Ladies get out and about 
doing some fun activities. If you 
have any suggestions for some 
activities, please contact Denise! 
 

EMCC SWAP AND SELL 

Swap and Sell items are FREE to 
EMCC members and friends. Email 
items to Barry.   
   WANTED!!:  Looking for winter 
storage for my 1982 Z28! Please 

contact me if you have space 
available – willing to pay!  
EMCC member Brad - 
brad@kendall42.com 
  FOR SALE: 1985 Chevrolet Camaro. 
Runs wonderful. Brand new battery. 
only 26,360 miles! original red 
paint from GM with 17" American 
Racing wheels and BFGoodrich tires 
with 1,500 miles. Interior is 
impeccably clean, original 
upholstery (no tears, burns, rips, 

nothing!). Stout 305 small block 
V8, 4-speed automatic trans. The 
car was originally located in 
southern climates, no rust under 
rear body. Serious inquiries only, 
reasonable offers considered, 
ready for it to go. Clean title. 
Call/text Keegen @ 954-551-5054 
  FOR SALE: 1969 Camaro standard 
interior: two door panels (NPD 
price $357), two quarter 
panels(NPD price $246). Brand new, 

never installed. $500    
Brand new 15” approx. 2.75” deep 
rally wheel trim rings. $65 
contact John 323-492-8206 
  FOR SALE: 1967-68 stainless 
steel exhaust system – used – but 
in very good shape. Contact ROB 
Kelly at Cuda Automotive  
 

EMCC BIRTHDAYS!  
Happy Birthday to all our OCT EMCC 

Birthdays! See the calendar for 
those names and dates! Hope all 
your birthdays are great! If we 
have missed your birthday, we’re 
sorry! Please email your birthday 
to Sharon! 
 
 
  

mailto:kobos.mcpherson@gmail.com
http://www.emcamaro.org/


EMCC TOUR deMICHIGAN 

The dates are Friday October 11th, 

Saturday October 12th and Sunday 
October 13th. The hotels and 
venues to visit are all booked! As 
of this newsletter publication, we 
don’t know if there is room for 
any last minute members to join 
in. If your schedule has changed 
and you think you might want to 
go, you MUST contact DALE at  
DSB2747@yahoo.com and do it ASAP!! 
Or call Dale at 248-396-8487 Safe 
travels and fun to our members!! 

 

EMCC CHICKEN RUN! 
What was supposed to be an “iffy” 
day, turned out to be a great day 
for the annual EMCC Chicken Run! 
We had a great turnout of 13 
Camaros and owners/members and 
really enjoyed the ride to 
Frankenmuth on the back roads of 
Michigan. A new item was the neat 
Chicken Run decals that everyone 

got to put on their Camaros!  
 

EMCC AT BERGER SHOW 
Here is a link to photos from the 
2019 Berger Chevrolet-WMCC show 
that several EMCC members 
attended.  
https://www.bergerchevy.com/all-
gm-show-photos 
 

EMCC AT AUTORAMA 
It’s not too early to start 
thinking of the 2020 Detroit 
Autorama! We need some EMCC 
members to volunteer to put their 
Camaros in our club display. It’s 
a fun weekend and you will have 
help! Please let us know if you 
are interested in being part of 
the EMCC display!! PLEASE... DO 
NOT send in an application!!! Just 
let us know if you would like to, 

as we need to send them in 
together!!   
 
 
 
 
 
 

LINGENFELTER OPN HSE 
The Lingenfelter Collection will 

be opening its doors to the public 
on Saturday, October 12th 2019. 
The Open House will be benefiting 
& supporting The Pink Fund. 
Donations will be collected for 
The Pink Fund. The Pink Fund 
provides 90-day non-medical cost-
of-living expenses to breast 
cancer patients in active 
treatment* for breast cancer, so 
they can focus on healing, raising 
their families, and returning to 

the workplace. To learn more 
visit: 
https://www.pinkfund.org/about/ 
$5 Lingenfelter T-Shirts, & Hats, 
$15 Lingenfelter Hoodies for sale!  
You don't want to miss out. Put it 
in your Calendar TODAY!! 
For more information and event 
details visit:  
The Lingenfelter Collection: 
www.TheLingenfelterCollection.com 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

  



EMCC AROUND TOWN! 
We’ve had some great EMCC events lately... Here are a few pictures from 

some recent outings.... 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  
  
    

 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
         

 
 

 



 



 

7980 Grissom Parkway, Titusville, FL 32780 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 

 
 

EMCC is Co-Sponsored and supported by – Saturn Printing, Gardner-Westcott, International Paint 
Stripping, Loyalty Insurance, Livernois Motorsports, National Parts Depot, Cuda Automotive, 
CamaroZ28.com, Lingenfelter Performance Engineering, CamaroNews.com, Cruis'News Magazine,  
Ecklers All-Gen Camaro Parts,  Motor City Hi-Performance, BAK Technologies, Inc., Cruisin Classics 
Agency, Hagerty Insurance, Novigo Products, SLP – Street Legal Performance, Barnett Roofing, Plymouth 
NAPA store, Corrigan Oil Co., Kidd Co., Vanguard Motor Sales 
 
EMCC is associated with – WWC- Worldwide Camaro Club, ICC- International Camaro Club, ACA- 
American Camaro Association, USMA- United Street Machine Association  
 


